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Dear friends and family of  FELC, August and September are back to school 

months, but hopefully it means back to Sunday School and GIFT as well.  However, 

Sunday school is not "just for kids".  Sometimes we in the Lutheran Church get the 

impression that when we were confirmed, we "graduated" from Bible study.  Nothing 

could be further from the truth.  Confirmation for us was not the last step in our      

instruction in the faith; it was the first step in laying the groundwork for our life of 

discipleship with our Lord Jesus. 

Jesus was not talking to children but to adults when He said, "Study diligently the 

Scriptures...these testify about Me" (John 5:39).  It was not a classroom of children 

but the adults in the city of Berea to whom Luke referred, when he recorded that these 

early Christians "received the message with great eagerness and examined the        

Scriptures to see if what Paul said was true" (Acts 17:11). 

Certainly as parents and adults, we are to ñbring our children up in the training 

and instruction of the Lord Jesus as their Saviorò (Ephesians 6:4). Listen, our        

children are no dummies.  They know what is good for the goose is good for the        

gander.  If you, as a parent, do not see the need to grow in the knowledge of your 

Lord and Savior, neither will your children. Parents, YOU are the parents! You are 

the ones ñmentoring faithò to your children.  They learn by watching how you live 

what you teach. They do not listen and learn if your life does not reflect what you 

teach.   

 For that reason ð and many others ð we, as adults, need to be involved in the 

studying Godôs Word, growing in our faith, and communing in Bible fellowship with 

our brothers and sisters in Christ.  It is vital for spiritual health!   

Now is the time to find a Bible study!  We will be offering several. Please sign up 

for a Bible Study in the Opportunity Center tables in the fellowship hall. You can also 

simply plan to join us for Sunday morning Bible class.  We are currently studying the 

important teaching of Law and Gospel.  Properly distinguishing and applying Law 

and Gospel is literally a matter of eternal consequence, and yet so few Christians care 

to take the time to understand how the Lord would have them believe and live. 

Maybe over the summer you have taken a break from the spiritual discipline of 

worship and study.  It is time to return.  Now is the time for us to get back into the 

(good) habit and discipline of "meeting together" week by week on the Lord's Day 

(Hebrews 10:25).  Would you plan to be with us each Sunday for both Bible Class at 

9:40 a.m. and worship at 8:00 and 10:45 a.m.?  I hope you consider it, because the 

Lord misses your voice, your worship, your fellowship, your presence, and so do we! 

In Christ's Service,   

Pastor Paul Kaldahl  

ñTime to Sign up for a Bible Studyò 
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Week Attendance      Communion  Offering Sunday School  
  

  Early    Late    Total   Early    Late   Total    Kids/Adults    Offering 

Aug.  4  109    69   178     95   61   156  $ 9,912.00        /  $ 0.00 

Aug. 11 105    75    180   ðð   $ 6,183.00        /   $ 39.00 

Aug. 18  99       79       178          86   64   150  $ 6,024.00        /   $  4.00  

Aug. 25 132    91   223     ðð-   $ 7,695.00   $  0.00 

Tuesday, Sept. 3 at 1:30 p.m. ð  

  Topic, Page 18, Summer Quarterly, ñWe Will Serve the Lord!ò  

Thursday, September 5 

9:30 Esther Guild at FELC, HostessðNancy Hartmann  TopicðRosemary Steffen 

    Roll Call - Baptism Date, Verse or Sponsors 

 

1:30 Naomi Guild at FELC, HostessesðRosamary Meyer & Shirley Roghair 

       TopicðAdrienne Crouch  Roll Call - Are you going to the fair? 

 
6:30 Sarah Guild at FELC, HostessesðRanae Kehoe & Ruth Obermeier  
   TopicðTerry Chalstrom 

Stewardship Corner 
 

Thomas Carlyle wrote, ñAdversity is sometimes hard upon man, but for one man who can stand 
prosperity, there are a hundred that will stand adversity.ò  Of the two extremes, wealth or            
poverty, we seem to be much more capable of handling the scarcity of money rather than the 
abundance of it.  Godôs Word suggests that the possession of riches is often a spiritual liability.  
Jesus said, ñChildren, how difficult it is to enter the kingdom of God!  It is easier for a camel to 
go through the eye of a needle than for a rich person to enter the kingdom of Godò (Mark 10:24-
25).  Money can become a curse if we treat it as a substitute for God.  When God has our hearts, 
He has us and our money. 
 

Stewardship Builders, September 2019 
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Dear FELC Family,  

Rally Day is always an exciting day as we give our 3-year-olds and 3
rd
 grade children their 

own Bibles.  This past Sunday was no exception.  One of the highlights of my day was  
seeing little 3-year-old Lincoln plop down on the floor right in front of the congregation to 
start ñreadingò his new Toddler Bible.  He studied each picture attentively in his efforts to 

absorb the stories which his new Bible revealed. He was oblivious to my words and the eyes that were 
watching him.  It still makes me smile every time I think about him.   

Isnôt that how all of us should be when we read and hear the exciting and beautiful story about how 
much God loves us?  I cannot imagine the energy we would feel at each worship service if every        
member of the congregation hungered for Godôs Word in such a manner.  The pews would be full and 
the Bible studies would be overflowing with participants.   

I think the same about our childrenôs classrooms. Yet I go through the class lists of potential students 
and my heart hurts when I see the number of families and children that are absent - not just from church 
but also from Bible studies, Sunday School, and GIFT.  I canôt help but ask why.  Why do some people 
ñget itò and hunger for more while others do not?  Why do some understand the importance of growing 
their faith in God while do not see the importance for either themselves or their children?  

I wish I had a simple answer. But even more importantly, I wish I had a simple solution. We know that 
we live in a day and age where following Christ is met with many challenges and much competition for 
our time and energy.  But we also know that, just like in Jesusô parable, we are all called to go after the 
lost sheep.  This is a call into action is for all Christians and congregation members.  Maybe we should 
begin by praying for our congregation, our families, and our church ministries and leaders.   

Letôs support and encourage each other as we work to build Godôs Kingdom.  Hinges taught us to 
meet people where they are, build relationship, and invite and include others so that we can all grow in 
our faith and live as brothers and sisters in Christ both now and forever in heaven.  We can boldly share 
our enthusiasm and passion so that others may know Jesus. We can start with our own families, friends, 
and neighborhoods.  Lord, please fill us with passion, energy and joy for serving You. 

For our Sunday morning childrenôs ministries, I am so excited to share how members of our congre-
gation have stepped forward to help teach Godôs Word to our children and youth.  I am encouraged that 
this will be a growing year for these ministries and more importantly for Godôs Kingdom. We have some 
great adult leadership teams who are dedicated in leading these Sunday morning ministries this year as 
follows: 

Preschool-Kindergarten: Tess Brant, Marlena Langner, Terry Chalstrom 
Kingdom Quest Grades 1-2:  Melissa and Trevor Loehr and Ruth Loehr 
Kingdom Quest Grades 3-5:  Tabatha Peterson w/Charlie Peterson assisting as needed 
Grades 6-8:  Michael Schauer and Kelly Hartmann 
Grades 9-12:  Bonnie Kabrick 
Large Group Leaders and Puppeteers: Keith McCloud and Tabatha Peterson 
Large Group Set Up Assistant: Andrea Kabrick 

 

I praise and thank God for each of these people who are sharing their faith and 
using their God-given talents to grow Godôs Kingdom one child at a time.   

In His Service, Bonnie Kabrick 
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¶ Over 60 Lutheran families were awarded approximately $60,000 this summer in tuition assistance 

for the 2019-2020 school year at our Iowa Lutheran elementary and secondary schools. The total 

amount awarded in 2019 was $760,000 

¶ ILSTOôs maximum amount of donations increased from $806,000 in 2018 to $851,000 for 2019. 

We did not, however, reach our goal in 2018. To date, ILSTO has reached 20% of our goal. 

 Along with cash donations please be aware of the following ways to donate to ILSTO:  

1. A qualified charitable distribution (QCD) allows individuals who are 70İ years old or older to     
donate up to $100,000 total to one or more charities directly from a taxable IRA instead of taking 
their required minimum distributions. As a result, donors may avoid being pushed into higher      
income tax brackets.  

2. Stock Donations in which the donor receives appreciated stock value for the donation of the stock 
for both the Iowa tuition credit and charitable donation for federal tax purposes. The donor does 
not recognize the gain from the sale of the stock for federal or state income tax purposes. 

3. Please always check with your tax advisor for your particular situation.  

 

For details contact Dewey Torkelson at 712-260-2991 or deweytorkelson@gmail.com.  

To access a donor form, go online at www.iowalutheransto.org. 

Iowa Lutheran School Tuition Organization (STO) September 
Update By Dewey Torkelson  
ILSTO Program Manager 

Stewardship Thought 
 

Living a Life of Service 
 
Many people ask the question: ñWhy am I here?ò  The writer to the Hebrews 
gives a clear answer: that we may ñserve the living God!ò  (Hebrews 9:14).  The 
life Jesus lived for thirty-three years gives us a model of service to emulate.         
As Jesus lived to serve and extend His Kingdom, we are called to do the same.  
Jesus lived a perfect life of complete service to those He came to save, and His 
death and resurrection were His supreme acts of service. 

Our desire to love and serve our neighbors is our response to the Lordôs love for us.  ñWe love because He 
first loved usò (1 John 4:19).  To love is to serve; service is the natural outcome of love.  Love is what gives 
us the energy and desire to serve.  When we love someone with our whole heart, we want to continue to 
serve that person.  The agape love of Christ enables us to love the unlovely as well.  Our life of service is not 
offered as a way of receiving ñmoreò of Godôs love.  While God is pleased with our acts of loving service, 
they do not earn or bring His love.  He already loves and accepts us unconditionally.  Motivated by Godôs 
love for us, we offer our service as a deliberate gift to Him.  Others will see Godôs love through us.  ñBe  
devoted to one another in brotherly love.  Honor one another above yourselvesò (Romans 12:10). 
 
Prayer: Lord, grant me a loving and serving heart.  Help me to see people as my brothers and sisters in 
Christ.  Use me as Your instrument of love and service to all.  Amen. 
 
Blessings on your journey as a steward! 

mailto:deweytorkelson@gmail.com
https://iglls.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1b0064c9678f83ffa8e1164e0&id=66307769e1&e=d06c9fa362
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Members Present:   Marty Eby, Kelly Hartmann, Bonnie Kabrick, Pastor Kaldahl, Ranae Kehoe and Tom Roti. 

Opening Prayer and devotions by Pastor Kaldahl at 7:07 p.m. on Joy: Fully Lutheran.  From Genesis 17, Pastor read the ac-
count of Sarah laughing at the Lord when she was told she would have a child in her old age.  However, their joy was made 
complete.  With peace and joy we, too, are made full as were Abraham and Sarah. 

Secretaryôs Report: Minutes from 7/18/19 meeting as published. 

Treasurerôs Report 
Due to poor Sunday and meeting attendance, in addition to the negative fund balance, Tom Roti made a motion to adjourn the 
meeting.  Without enough in attendance to form a quorum, motion died. 
 
General Fund at  8/14/2019  Preschool Fund at  8/14/2019 
Ck. Book Balance              $   3,046.31 Ck. Book Balance                           $ 55,451.98 
Less Dedicated Funds      -   11,177.54 Less Dedicated Funds                         9,135.73 
Less Tax & Ins. Liabilities  -    2,285.27 Less Prepaid May, 2020 Tuition           4,460.00     

    Less Operating Note         -  20,000.00  
   Available funds               ($    30,416.50) Available Funds                              $ 41,856.25 

 
IGLLS Building Fund at  8/14/2019 
Ck. Book Balance         $    53,965.80 LCEF Loan Balance     $1,063,937.42 

Bills: None 

IGLLS Board Report: Marty Eby 

¶ Trevor Loehr will be testing to fill the position as bus driver. 

¶ Needing lockers for 5/6 grade; would like to install in hallway North of the 5/6 classroom.  Sarah will order 8 new lockers for 
the 6

th
 graders. 

¶ Would like to create an exit interview for families leaving the school. 

¶ Get Endowment Fund established of IGLLS 

¶ Concrete pouring will be on Wednesday 8/21/19.   

¶ Enrollment for 2019-2020 is at 94 or 95. 

¶ Sarah will have a list of NSLA items to be completed for the board next month. 

¶ Raise the bus driver wage to $12.00 an hour 

¶ Sarah is going send a letter regarding unpaid tuition. 

¶ LWML Mission grant discussion was held. It was decided to submit a grant for curriculum.  

¶ Chief suggested to make the road a school zone designation to reduce speeds on the road.  

¶ Committee formation for different missions of IGLLS was discussed.  

Board of Elders: Michael Schauer 

¶ The elders met on August 8th.  Present were Pastor Kaldahl, Kelly Hartmann, Clayton Fletcher, Heath Staedtler, Leonard 
Langner.   

¶ The elders reviewed the Concordia benefit plan renewal.  It was approved to continue with the Healthy Me B plan which is 
the middle plan considering deductibles.  The premiums increased around 6%. 

¶ The budget was passed out to elders to review prior to the next meeting where budget recommendations will be made.  

¶ We briefly discussed the ideas of some kind of canvass event where flyers are passed out by congregation members in 
their neighborhoods inviting people to a BBQ where they could learn more about our church.  No specific action was taken. 

¶ Pastor shared that Michael and Sarah Popp have been working on a contemporary music format.  They have their own 
equipment and have been piecing together musicians and singers.  The plan is to trial their music format on the 2

nd
, 3
rd
 and 

4
th
 Sundays in October.   This would be followed by a discussion by the elders to determine how to move forward for the 

future.  We appreciate the effort the current praise team has put in to provide music for the late service as well as the ef-
forts the Poppôs have put into putting together some music. 

¶ We prepared for the upcoming confirmation season.  Pastor and elders will be meeting with confirmation students and their 
parents August 25

th
 and September 8

th
 to review the expectations.  An acolyte training was also scheduled.   

Board of Trustees: Tom Miller 

¶ Nothing submitted 
Board of Education:  

¶ Been struggling trying to find a time to meet. Communication very slow. 

¶ At this time, we are planning to offer the new CPH curriculum for Preschool-Kindergarten class and Middle School pending 
approval of MS teachers. We plan to offer Kingdom Quest again for grades 1-5.  Keith will continue to help with puppets on 
Sunday morning. 

¶ I would like to continue with high school SS since we started The Story this summer and the HS youth that attend Sunday 
morning have the Biblical background needed to do this depth of study. Youth feedback has been positive. 

Church Council Minutes 
Thursday, August 15, 2019 

7:00 p.m. 
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¶ We need teachers for grades Preschool-Kindergarten and for grades 1-2.  Would also love to have a supply coordinator.   
 Any suggestions for volunteers? 

¶ Preschool Board: Corey Langner 

¶ Registration for next year is at 18 4 yr olds enrolled and 26 3 year olds. There are 8 on a waiting list for 4 year olds.  

¶ Gail Aalberts has accepted our 4 yr old aide position.  

¶ Still working on creating some more dramatic play for the preschool playground.  

¶ We advertised for another 4 year old teacher and had no response. With it being so close to the start of school, we will be 
going with the staffing we have and probably look to add another class next year.  

¶ We are again looking for a bus aide and a bus driver. We have a potential person for a bus driver, but no definite               
commitment yet.  

¶ Sarah Popp joined us at our meeting, so we were able to discuss busing, lunch, technology and other issues involving the 
school and preschool. We appreciate her attending and her help.  

¶ The preschool will be buying a wireless printer. The current printer is very dated and is extremely slow. 

Board of Youth: Bonnie Kabrick 

¶ Fall planning underway 

¶ November Lock-in in conjunction with Camp Okoboji staff with plans to invite circuit churches 

¶ Asked parents for any topics or Bible studies they would like to see us do; no feedback 
No waterpark in July as youth just had too many conflicts & trips but Scharnberg Park water sports coming up 

 
Board of Christian Life & Outreach: Marlena Langner 
Nothing submitted 

Board of Assimilation:  
Nothing submitted 

Pastoral Items:  Pastor Kaldahl 

¶ Lining up Fall activities 

¶ First 2 adult classes are on the internet and 11 of 13 power points are finished.  Planning home visits 3 or 4 times to dis-
cuss discipleship and responsibilities of living the faith 

¶ Worship planning 

¶ Confirmation 

¶ In October will be trying out a new format for Praise Team 

 

Director Of Christian Education Items: Bonnie Kabrick 

¶ Gift ï need worship time director as well as first/second grade 

¶ Attending Pastor conference 9/9-9/10 

¶ Kindermusic ï hoping to have in place in January 

Old Business: 

¶ Continued discussion on 2019 FELC Capital Fundraising Campaign renewal.   

¶ Update on status of joining Vanco Give+ electronic givingðApplication filed on July 10,2019 

¶ Kelly received a text from Steve: ñSat down with Julie this last week and reviewed next steps,  We need to coordinate 
churches website with link to Vanco giving site.  We will conference call with Vanco in next week or two to set up mobile 
app link for FELC.  Once we have the resources in place, we will roll out media educational components.ò 

 
New Business 

¶ 2020 Budget 

Good to the Order/General Discussion ï none 

Meeting adjourned by Kelly Hartmann.  Closed with the Lordôs Prayer 

Respectfully submitted,  
 
Ranae Kehoe  
FELC Council Secretary 

Council Minutes, Page 2 



September, 2019  



September, 2019  



September, 2019  

Sept 3 Renate Evans 

 Steve Kladstrup 

 Donna Nordman 

Sept. 4 Kevin Klein 

Sept 5 Diane Higgins 

 Matt Kuehler 

Sept 6 Cindy Drefke 

 Hiliary Becker 

Sept 7 Joan Kimball 

Sept 9  Emersyn Baccam 

  Aris Rettig 

  Abby Schauer 

Sept 10 Phil Bieber 

  Jennifer Essick 

  Clayton Fletcher 

  Phon Lo 

  Craig Von Ehwegen 

Sept 11 Loretta Bendlin 

   Karen Rutter 

Sept 12  Dwight Abel 

   Dave Laubenthal 

Sept 13  Lowell Carlson 

Sept 14  Dilan Laubenthal 

   Larry Westphal 

Sept 15  Drew Eldridge 

   Ken Heimgartner 

   Louise Vogt 

Sept 16 Parker Bergstadt

   Shawn Caven 

   Steve Hallgren 

   Tara Nighswonger 

   Tabatha Peterson 

   Zarah Zahrt 

Sept 19  Heidi Hartmann 

   Anne Schomburg  

Sept 20 Julie Carstens 

Sept 21 Jacob Hargens 

   Marvin Rossiter 

Sept 22 Tess Brant 

   Lisa Claus 

   Lavon Kephart 

   Dave Potratz 

   Joe Schendel 

Sept 24  Ken Chalstrom 

Sept 25  Darlene Allen 

Sept 26  Bonnie Ewoldt 

   Pam Polson 

   Don Tillis  

Sept 28  Kelly Hartmann 

   Denise Norris 

Sept 29  Rosa Lee Enderton 

   Kirby Fields 

Sept 30  Ava Avery 

   Carver Wempe 

   Trisha Wempe 
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Sept 2   Kashia & Brook 
   Nolin 
 
Sept 4   Keith & Audra 
   Echtenkamp 
 
Sept 11  Clarence & Joann 
   Gaudian (70 yrs.) 
 
Sept 11  Brandon & Dana 
    Lowder 

Sept 11  Brian & Veronica 
   Stickrod 
 
Sept 18  Tim & LeAnne 
    Hamrick 
 
Sept 19  Ken & Deb 
    Essick 
 
Sept 21  Kelly & Pam  
   Polson  

Sept 22  Gregg & Kris  
    Allen 
 
Sept 23  Shane & Tess  
   Brant 
 
Sept 24  Dwight & Deb 
    Abel 
 
Sept 25  Tony & Sarah 
    Kladstrup  




